BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON MAY 24th 2016

Present.
Mr Carruthers, Mrs Haddock, Mrs Buss, Mr Hughes (came late)

96.1 Election of Chairman.

Mr Carruthers was nominated by Mrs Haddock, seconded by Mrs Buss and elected unopposed.

He signed the declaration of acceptance of office.

96.2 Election of Vice-chairman.
Deferred to the next meeting because of the small number of councillors present.

96.3 Apologies for absence.
Mr MacInnes and Mr Slee were unable to attend.

96.4 Chairman’s report.
Having been circulated the report was taken as read, approved and signed.

96.5 Financial report.

Having been circulated it was taken as read, approved and signed. The report had been approved by the internal auditor and the form for the external auditor was signed by the Clerk and Chairman.

96.6 Annual statement of governance.
The questions on the form for the external audit were answered and the form signed as required.

End of the Annual General Meeting.

Minutes of the ordinary meeting of the council held on May 24th 2016

97.1 Declarations of interest in agenda items.
None were received.

97.2 Minutes of the meeting held on March 22nd.

Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were approved as a correct record and signed as such my Mr Carruthers.

97.3 Public comments and concerns.

No members of the public were present.

97.4 Reports from EDC, CCC and LDNPA.

EDC and LDNPA were not represented. Mr Hughes gave a report from CCC following item 5.

He reported that high speed broadband would be coming soon but had no other relevant matters to report.

97.5 Finance.

Bank balances at 29/4/16;- current account    9567.00

                                            Business reserve  1001.58

Paid in to the current account;-  EDC precept  4358.00

                                                    CTRS grant     142.00

                                                    Website ad.       40.00

                                                                          4540.00

Accounts to be paid;-    Clerk’s salary               375.00

                                       Petty cash                      60.00

                                       Zurich insurance          338.92

                                       CALC sub.                   130.00

                           Computer virus protection(1/3)  35.00

                           Computer malware repair (1/2)  19.20

                                      CALC course.                  29.50

                                                                            987.62

In current account following clearance;-  8579.38

Payments were approved and cheques signed by Mr Carruthers and Mr Hughes.

b) Application for a grant from St Patrick’s PCC towards a shortfall in funding for the newsletter.

    After some discussion it was decided to give a grant of 350.00.

The cheque was signed by Mr Carruthers and Mr Hughes.

Mr Hughes left the meeting, having given his report.

97.6 Risk management assessment 
The assessment drawn up by the Clerk was approved.

97.7 Parking area at Grange Bridge.

Mr Carruthers reported that the grant application to LDNPA had been unsuccessful but that the work would be going ahead in spite of this. It would be done at a time suitable for Highways.

97.8 Updates
a) Recycling.
The contract for the green waste skip had been signed and the skips would be delivered once a month as in previous years.

b) Notice boards.

As wooden boards require constant attention and repair it was decided that non-wooden ones would be investigated as an alternative. Mrs Haddock would investigate.

c) Dog problems.

Nothing was reported.

d) Commemorative plaques for the Jubilee tree and Mrs Hall’s tree.

Mr Carruthers had sourced suitable plaques and the wording would be agreed by him and the Clerk. He would speak to Mr Fox (Lowther Estates) about the erection of a stake for the plaque on Bomby Green.

e) Highways.

Nothing to report. 
f) Web-site advertisements.

There was considerable discussion about the web-site and its value in its present form. As it was proving difficult to get people to pay for advertisements it was suggested that they should be free.

Mrs Haddock would look at alternatives to the present site.

The Clerk would ask the newsletter editor what income they get from advertisements.

g) River bank erosion.

Mr Carruthers reported that nobody wants to take responsibility for any repair work. The River Lowther is an SSSI which makes it even more difficult for any remedial work to be done. It was suggested that the landowners ought to appoint a professional land agent to sort out the legalities of the situation.

The Parish Council has no legal authority in the matter.

97.9 Maintenance of parish assets.

a) Millennium footpath
It was reported that the footpath was in a bad state of repair. The Clerk would contact Suzy Hankin, LDNPA.

It was decided that the broken gate at the Hall end of the path was not necessary and it would be removed.

Mr Carruthers would investigate.

b) Bus shelter repairs.

 Mr Bruin would look at the gutter which needed to be repaired.

c) Maintenance of seats.

Mr Carruthers would ask Miss Bowman to look at the state of the seats as she suggested she would do in her recent letter.

d) Chapel Bridge.

It was reported that there was some damage to the bridge which would have been reported to Highways. The Clerk would also inform them.
97.10 Councillors’ concerns.
Mrs Haddock wondered whether planning permission was necessary for new windows in existing buildings. She would contact LDNPA planners for advice and report at the next meeting.

97.11 Items for the next agenda.

New financial regulations.

Pension provisions regulations.

97.12 Date of the next meeting.

Tuesday July 19th.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 9.00pm.
